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DRAFT  

                              VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK    

BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS  

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 2016  

  

PRESENT:    Chairman Myron Tannenbaum, Brian Kerr, Joe Mazzullo  

      Ed Zagajeski, John Figliomeni, Abby Roberts  

      Dan Sarnoff, Assistant Village Manager  

EXCUSED:    Kelly Wenstrup  

  

  

Chairman Tannenbaum called to order the meeting at 7:30 p.m.  

  

Mr. Tannenbaum welcomed new Board member Abby Roberts.  

  

Mr. Tannenbaum said Dan Sarnoff will join the meeting to discuss emergency snow removal 

streets.  

  

  

Old Business   

  

None  

  

  

New Business  

  

1.  Grove Street/Wood Street Corner Intersection (Resident)  

  

Discussions followed on one’s line of sight at this location.  Mr. Tannenbaum said a stop sign was 

added on Grove Street to slow down traffic.  Mr. Mazzullo said it is hard to see on-coming traffic, 

and to turn out of Wood Street on to Grove Street when cars are parked to the corner.   

The Board members agreed that a “No Parking Here to Corner” sign should be put up on Grove  

Street.    

  

Ms. Roberts moved to approve, seconded by Mr. Figliomeni, a 'No Parking Here to Corner' sign 

on the south side of Grove Street, 15 feet west of Wood Street.  Motion passed unanimously.  

  

  

2.  Carroll Avenue/Boston Post Road (Resident)  
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Mr. Tannenbaum said last year the Traffic Commission voted on a No Left Turn from Boston Post 

Road onto Carroll Avenue during certain hours.  The Trustees received complaints from residents 

on this.  This change was denied by the Trustees.    

  

The Traffic board discussed additional alternatives.  Mr. Tannenbaum suggested that the Board  

talk about this at an upcoming PTA school meeting. Mr. Figliomeni noted the area is congested 

and chaotic on school days.  Children run into the road unattended to get to their parent’s car.    

  

  

3.  Establishing Snow Emergency Streets  

  

Mr. Dan Sarnoff joined the meeting to discuss a plan to designate certain streets to be cleared first 

of snow, and parked cars must be moved off those designated streets during snow emergencies.  A 

list of proposed snow emergency streets was provided for discussion.  The designated roadways 

will be plowed first.  The arterial roadways will allow one to gain easier assess to major facilities 

such as hospitals, major highways, etc.  After the announcement has been made, cars parked on 

the designated snow emergency streets will be towed. Mr. Sarnoff said the area spans from 

Mamaroneck Avenue between the Post Road and the I-95 Bridge.  Mr. Sarnoff said the Board of 

Trustees will consider this on February 22nd.    

  

Mr. Tannenbaum said Ms. Westrup sent a note that North Barry Avenue should be considered.  

After discussion, it was determined that many of the homes on North Barry Avenue have good 

size driveways to park their vehicles.   

  

Mr. Tannenbaum said that he would like to learn how the Snow Emergency announcement will be 

made known, and also how much time a resident will have to remove their vehicle from the 

roadway to avoid being towed.  Mr. Sarnoff said he will get that information.    

  

Mr. Tannenbaum said on Fenimore Road by the apartments, and Boston Post Road in the vicinity 

of the high school where the apartments are situated should not be included.   

  

Mr. Zagajeski moved to exclude the following areas from the list of snow emergency routes:  

Boston Post Road westward from Rockland Avenue to Richbell Road and Fenimore Road, both 

sides, from Palmer Avenue to Boston Post Road, seconded by Mr. Figliomeni.  Motion passed 

unanimously.    

  

Mr. Tannenbaum said that after the meeting on February 22, the Traffic board would like a list of 

designated streets.    

    

Mr. Sarnoff left the meeting at 8:19 p.m.  
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Other  

  

- Ms. Hohlweck will follow up on name plates for board members.  Update: 2/12:  Plates 

will be available for the March meeting per Sally Roberts.    

  

- Mr. Tannenbaum asked that the board members contact Ms. Hohlweck directly with any 

changes to the previous month’s minutes prior to the upcoming meeting so that the minutes can be 

approved and voted on.  Her e-mail is anneholt1@aol.com.    

  

- Mr. Tannenbaum asked that the board members think about solutions regarding trucks that 

are hitting the railroad bridge.  Mr. Mazzullo offered suggestions to paint the bridge a color that 

stands out.  He also suggested adding strips on the edges of the bridge.  Put on March agenda.  

    

- Mr. Tannenbaum suggested that Hunter Street and Park Avenue be revisited to put up signs 

to read:  No Parking Here to Corner.  This was previously on the agenda in 2015.   Put on March 

agenda.    

  

  

Minutes  

  

1.  January Minutes  

On motion of Mr. Zagajeski, seconded by Mr. Figliomeni, the minutes of January 12, 2016 were 

approved as corrected.   Motion passed unanimously.  

  

Adjournment  

  

On motion of Mr. Zagajeski, seconded by Mr. Figliomeni, the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.  

Motion passed unanimously.  

  

  

PREPARED BY:        RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY:  

Anne Hohlweck        Agostino A. Fusco             

     Clerk-Treasurer  

  

  

  

   


